
 
Dear Councillors Ryan Cullen, Dee Harrison, Henry Micah, John Newton, Barry Smith, Jim Weale and 
Mollie Weale, 
 
You are summoned to attend the next meeting of the Parish Council to be held on Wednesday 16th June 2021 
commencing at 7.45pm. This meet will be held in the main hall of Fernwood Village Hall.  

 
Members of the public and press are entitled to be at the following meeting Public Bodies (Admission to 
Meeting) Act 1960 Section 1 extended by the Local Government Act 1972 Section 100 unless precluded by 
the Parish Council by resolution during whole or part of the proceedings. Such entitlement does not however 
include the right to speak on any matter except at the beginning of the meeting. As issues raised during the 
public session may not relate to items on the agenda no resolution for action can be taken. 
 

The meeting can be accessed via Zoom: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82972884188 Meetings are being 
streamed online to make it easier for people to access. If there’s a meeting you’re interested in, you can watch 
it from the comfort of your home. Covid restrictions are still in place so for those that want to attend in person, 
spaces will be limited and there’s a chance you may need to wait for space to be free. 
 
Marion Fox Goddard, Fernwood Parish Clerk, Thursday 10th June 2021  
 

A G E N D A 
 

88. Declaration of intent to record, film or photograph the meeting by members, members  of     
     the public or the press 
 

89.   Public Forum 

 

90. Apologies for absence 

 

91. Declarations of interest 

 

92. Approval of the minutes of the last Parish Council meeting of 17th May 2021 and the Annual Parish 
Council meeting held on the same date 

 

93. Councillors’ & Clerk’s Reports   

 

94. County Councillor and District Councillors reports  

 

95. Finance 
a. Bank reconciliation for the year to date to be noted 
b. Items of income to be noted 
c. Items of expenditure paid by Direct Debit/Standing Order to be noted and items of expenditure 

approved under delegated powers since the last meeting – to be noted 
d. Items of expenditure for consideration 

i. Washroom Services Contract Review 
ii. 5 Year Fixed Wire Testing 
iii. Legionella Contract extension 
iv. CCTV camera replacements 
v. EPC Certificate 
vi. Honour board 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82972884188


2 | P a g e  
 

96. Planning and Licensing 

a. To consider the following applications:  

21/01045/HOUSE 16 Oakfield Road Fernwood Retrospective application for timber 
framed undercover alfresco area in 
rear garden 

21/01256/RMAM Phase 3B - Greater 
Fernwood Development  
Land North And East Of 
Existing Fernwood 
Development Fernwood 
Newark South Of A1 & West 
Of Railway Line   

Reserved Matters Application for 242 
Dwellings (Partial Re-Plan of 
20/01306/RMAM and 
18/00526/RMAM), Phase 3B Greater 
Fernwood 

 

b. To note the following decisions made by Newark and Sherwood 

21/00597/FUL Unit 5, Rubys Avenue  

Fernwood  
 

Change of use 
from cafe/bistro to 
hot food takeaway 
and installation of 
extraction duct  

 

Grant Full Planning 
Permission 

21/00746/HOUSE 44 Youngs Avenue, 
Fernwood 

Remove 1m fence, 
erect 1.8 meter 
fence. 

Grant Householder 
Application 

 

97. Policies/procedures 

a. New LGA Model Code of Conduct -– update 

Items to be reviewed: 

b. Publication scheme 

c. Village Hall Fire Safety Policy 

d. Village Hall Fire Emergency Plan 

 

98. Discussion regarding recent hate crimes and decision on how the Council can help tackle this 

 

99. Proposal for Pop up Coffee Shop/Café at Fernwood Village Hall and other ‘pop ups’ at the hall 
 

100. Grant Application – Fernwood Association of Chuter Ede 
 

101. Correspondence 

a. Email regarding bird scarer going off very early each morning  

b. Email regarding Newark and Sherwood District Council’s Health and Community Engagement 
Team and their plans 

c. Government call for evidence: : Improving broadband for Very Hard to Reach premises - GOV.UK 
(www.gov.uk)  

 

https://publicaccess.newark-sherwooddc.gov.uk/online-applications/applicationDetails.do?activeTab=documents&keyVal=QSMT1ALB04M00
https://publicaccess.newark-sherwooddc.gov.uk/online-applications/applicationDetails.do?activeTab=documents&keyVal=QU1345LBFUT00
https://publicaccess.newark-sherwooddc.gov.uk/online-applications/applicationDetails.do?activeTab=documents&keyVal=QPTE09LBMAD00
https://publicaccess.newark-sherwooddc.gov.uk/online-applications/applicationDetails.do?activeTab=documents&keyVal=QQPVG6LBMKI00
http://www.fernwood-pc.co.uk/shared/attachments.asp?f=3f77aff9%2D316c%2D4c36%2Daf67%2D2e631f16031e%2Epdf&o=Model%2DPublication%2DScheme%2Epdf
http://www.fernwood-pc.co.uk/shared/attachments.asp?f=6d9bb7dc%2D4d77%2D4587%2D86eb%2D8ec54fa9a6df%2Epdf&o=Fire%2DSafety%2DPolicy%2Epdf
http://www.fernwood-pc.co.uk/shared/attachments.asp?f=95adca43%2Dbc78%2D410d%2Dbe05%2Dbed766715da7%2Epdf&o=Fire%2DEmergency%2DPlan%2Epdf
https://www.gov.uk/government/consultations/improving-broadband-for-very-hard-to-reach-premises
https://www.gov.uk/government/consultations/improving-broadband-for-very-hard-to-reach-premises
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JUNE Clerk’s report  
Agenda 
Item 

Village Hall transfer from NSDC to Fernwood Parish Council – NSDC has responded 
to some of the queries from our solicitor.  

19/287b 

Clerk wrote to Barratt David Wilson Homes requesting the transfer of the open spaces 
in central Fernwood as per the section 106 agreement. BDWH have agreed to move 
forward this and met with Newark and Sherwood District Council (NSDC). They 
committed to providing NSDC and the Parish Council with a plan of which spaces are 
still in their ownership that can be transferred and paperwork regarding the terms that 
will have to be transferred by the end of May. NSDC aim to take this to their committee 
in June for a decision (should this meeting date be missed, we will have to wait 
another 3 months). On receipt of the plans, Clerk will arrange a meeting with Fernwood 
Parish Council’s legal advisors to discuss this.  No further movement since the last 
meeting. 

21/46c 

Derry’s woodland purchase - Still awaiting map of the area that is being sold to Marron 
Court residents so that we can have the area the Parish Council is purchasing 
mapped. No further movement since the last meeting. We have now received a report 
from the Wildlife Trust on how to enhance the area for wildlife. They have also asked if 
there was a list of species in the meadow and if not, whether a botanical survey could 
be done. Clerk to investigate. 

21/30 

Covid 19 Update – Most regular users back using the hall. Party bookings are being 
taken but we will adhere to Government guidelines should the road map dates change. 

20/33 

Streetlights that are out on the path between Dale Way and Rubys Avenue – This has 
been raised with the owner of these lights. Once the woodland sale has been 
completed the Parish Council will be able to arrange repair if the owner has not done 
so in the meantime.  Clerk has met with Via to obtain a more accurate costing. Meeting 
held with electrician – still awaiting quote. Nottinghamshire County Council have asked 
for details of what we are purchasing to be able to move their quote/potential adoption 
forward – awaiting detail from the vendor so we cannot move this forward. 

20/114g 

Parish Council Meetings – Costing has been requested for fixed 
microphone/camera/computer solution for conducting hybrid meetings in the small hall 

21/45 

Bike racks have been installed at the village hall. 21/55 

Training for Councillors – List of available courses has been sent to all Councillors – 
awaiting feedback from all Councillors before booking. Chairman refresher training has 
been booked. 

21/56 

Litter picking – still awaiting bin that was been requested from NSDC. The church has 
offered to do a litter pick. Clerk to promote once the bin has been received.  Strawsons 
confirmed that they did a litter pick/removed the toilet on their land w/c 31/5/21 

21/61d 

Wildlife corridors – Nottinghamshire Wildlife Trust (NWT) has provided details of 
correspondence between their organisation and NSDC regarding the Barratt David 
Wilson Homes application including suggestions for work needed to preserve wildlife 
and suggested conditions if NSDC voted in favour the application. The decision notice 
for 14/00465/OUTM covers the conditions NWT requested. Clerk has asked Barratt 
David Wilson Homes for details of when hedgerows will be replaced and if there are 
plans for wildlife corridors and contacted NSDC on monitoring of such planning 
conditions.  The need for wildlife corridors was raised with Persimmon Homes during 
their recent consultation – their response can be read here.  

21/61e 

Metal dog bin replacements – due to be delivered w/c 14th June. 85 di 

Item 

93 

http://www.fernwood-pc.co.uk/shared/attachments.asp?f=05b84b04%2D27b2%2D4da7%2Da8af%2D31b206a1aab6%2Epdf&o=Fernwood%2DParish%2DCouncil%2D%2D%2DResponse%2Dto%2DQuestions%2Epdf
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Corner Hollowdyke Lane/Phoenix Lane – still unclear who is responsible for what. 
Barratt David Wilson Homes (BDWH) have said they will check what their 278 
agreement covers. Awaiting land transfer plans from BDWH which may also shed 
some light on this. 

87e 

Townhill Square/Cormack Lane adoptions – NCC has said we need to ask the 
developer for an update. This has been requested from BDWH. 

 

Liaison meeting held with Barratt David Wilson Homes on 8/6/21 with the following 
updates: 

• Changes to the Goldstraw likely to start end of June (will take 2-3 weeks, traffic 
control will be in place) 

• Via East Midlands have written to BDWH regarding changes required to the 
signage on Hollowdyke Lane including the suggestion for a 30mph limit (20mph 
should not have been put there).  

• Footpath from Spring Drive to Thomas Road (along Hollowdyke Lane) – still no 
date for delivery. (Clerk has emailed Via to ask for help with getting this done) 

• Sign to make numbering clearer on Phoenix Lane – has been installed but is 
incorrect – a replacement has been ordered.  

• Infrastructure work (roads etc) being delivered near Chuter Ede School in 
preparation for the developer to start the second phase of this development. 

• More houses are being built in the first phase (towards the pumping station).  
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Agenda Item 95  - Finance 

b. Income 2021/22       £  

Regular Hire  £2,260.80 

Other Hall Hire  £1227.25 

CIL £59,615.59 

Precept £35,809.50 

Interest £35.43 

Advertising income £110.00 

Total £99,058.57 

c. Expenditure since last meeting under delegated powers/previously agreed expenditure 

Payee Budget Area Net £ VAT £ Total £ 
Payment 
Method 

 Salaries (June)   4597.68 BACS 

Parish Council      

Apogee Copies 8.22 1.64 9.86 BACS 

BNP Paribas Copier/printer hire 334.24 66.85 401.09 BACS 

G & S Signs Sign 45.00 9.00 54.00 BACS 

Rural Community 
Action Nottinghamshire 

Membership 95.00 19.00 114.00 CARD 

Nottinghamshire ALC Training Course 6.80  6.80 BACS 

SLCC Training Course 50.00 10.00 60.00 BACS 

Zoom Online meeting platform 11.99 2.40 14.39 CARD 

Village Hall      

1&1 Email provider & domain 25.95 5.19 31.14 BACS 

Buildbase Paint 94.65 18.93 113.58 CARD 

Brighter Bills Mobile Phones 27.98 5.60 33.58 BACS 

DCR Heating repair 120.00 24.00 144.00 BACS 

Lemonfresh Household 
Services 

Relief Cleaning 25.00  25.00 BACS 

NSDC Waste Collection 110.36 22.08 132.44 BACS 

Parrs Bike Rack  73.00 14.60 87.60 BACS 

Waterplus Water 70.65  70.65 BACS 

 

 

d. Items of Expenditure to be considered 

Expenditure Budget Area Net £ VAT £ Total £ 

Review Hygiene contract Waste removal/air fresheners Various – 3 quotes 

5 Year Electrical testing Electrical Maintenance Various – 3 quotes 

Legionella Contract Legionella Management    

CCTV camera 
replacements 

CCTV 270.00 - 270.00 

EPC report Village Hall  -  Individual Item 195.00 - 195.00 

Honour Board Parish Council – Individual Item Various websites – Councillors asked 
to look at these to consider which one 
looks most appropriate 

Item 

95 
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Honour board providers: 

Oak Honours Boards - Oak Furniture by Harry Stebbing of Norfolk 

Honours Boards & Plaques : Honours Boards (thehonoursboardcompany.co.uk) 

Home - Honoursboards.co.uk 

Bespoke Honour Boards to Acknowledge Outstanding Achievements (goldtreebespoke.co.uk) 

 

Item 

95 d iv 

Item 

95 d vi 

https://harrystebbing.com/honours-boards
http://www.thehonoursboardcompany.co.uk/?gclid=Cj0KCQjwytOEBhD5ARIsANnRjVg4b3YefLZLu6XOhdU8Uf9eWMrI5NRImvAybcTUrQ6KJOlGjIW4O3AaAip4EALw_wcB
https://www.honoursboards.co.uk/
https://www.goldtreebespoke.co.uk/
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Hi Marion, 

 Lovely to meet up with you last week to look around your amazing village hall. 

 As promised, here is my proposal for hiring the hall for my pop-up cafe business. 

 As this is a very new venture, I'm offering all the venues that I'm interested in using, a 10% share of my daily takings up 

to a daily limit of £60.00. 

I only use a card reader payment system that produces daily sales reports, so proof of earnings can be produced for 

transparency and your records.We don't accept cash payments.  

Having looked around the building, my initial feeling is that the small hall, outdoor seating area, bar and kitchen would 

be needed to maximise the potential for the pop-up cafe. 

 We'd prefer to open 10am to 2pm to the public at Fernwood If possible as these are the most profitable hours  for us. 

We need access the day before for an hour or so to set up and a couple of hours on the last day to clear out. We 

generally try to arrive an hour before we start trading to cook off sausage rolls and fire up the coffee machine etc. 

 

Essentially, we will need to adapt a cold water feed from one of your pipes to allow us to connect our coffee machine. 

It's a very simple procedure and I have a qualified plumber that I prefer to use as he's my next door neighbour and 

charges me sensible prices and I trust him with all my plumbing work. 

We would need to use your fridges and freezers to store frozen food and cold drinks/ ice during our event. 

 We serve a very small range of hot food, so use of the cooker and microwave in the main kitchen will also be needed. 

I've had such a lot of interest in the pop-up cafe from other venues too that I think it will only be possible to come to you 

once a month initially but this can be reviewed between us once we see how the cafe is supported locally etc. 

We'd like to come on Fridays and Saturdays initially. 

 If this proposal is viable, we'd like to get going as soon as possible. We look forward to hearing from you soon. 

Many thanks  

Cathy Elms ( business Owner) 

 

Bakehouse Barista 

 

 

 

 

Item 
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Clerk has copies of 

these 

 

Parish Clerk 

has these 

documents 
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Wed 26/05/2021 06:57 

 

Dear Parish, 

 

You have received the following message from redacted 

Good morning, I am a resident of Claypole but I am contacting you for assistance. For the last few months 

we have been woken by a bird scarer between fernwood and Claypole. This has been going off in the 

morning between 5am and 6am which is not permitted. Have any residents contacted you about this? We 

do not believe it is on Claypole land and would welcome your thoughts. Many thanks, Tracey  

This message was sent from the following page: 

View Page  

Any questions? Please don't hesitate to contact us: 

team@hugofox.com. 

 
 

  

Item

101a 

http://www.fernwood-pc.co.uk/community/fernwood-parish-council-13053/contact/
mailto:team@hugofox.com
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From NSDC Administrativeservices@newark-sherwooddc.gov.uk 

Fri 04/06/2021 15:06 

 

 

Dear Town/Parish Clerk, as you may be aware, the Council’s Health and Community Engagement Team has been at the 

forefront of the Council’s Humanitarian Assistance Response Team (HART) as part of the co-ordinated Covid response to 

meet the needs of our residents.   As we move out of our reactive response mode in accordance with the Government’s 

Road Map we are now looking forward to re-engaging more widely with our community partners to develop a more 

proactive approach to supporting our communities and contributing towards the Council’s Community Plan.   

 

We are aware of the fantastic efforts of our Town and Parish Councils and communities during this unprecedented time 

and we are keen to ‘build back better’ and work you and your local groups and individuals to ensure that we improve 

our local community resilience where we can and to make the most of opportunities that present to us. 

 

With this in mind we have developed a locality based working model which we feel will enable better collaboration, co-

ordination and communication  between the Council, Parish Council’s and community organisations and it is important 

that, as ‘leaders of place’, you are connected in to this new approach. 

 

Accordingly the attached overview sets out the new approach and we would be happy to talk it through with you as 

necessary and of course we are happy for you to signpost as appropriate in your town or parish area  to those people 

who are interested in developing projects, initiatives and programmes that will deliver local value to residents.  

 

As we develop the model, colleagues from the team will get in touch with you, if they have not already done so, to offer 

assistance and support.   

We look forward to developing and embedding this new way of working and look forward to working with you deliver 

better outcomes for all. 

I trust this meets with your approval and please let me know if you have any questions.   

Item 

101 b 

mailto:Administrativeservices@newark-sherwooddc.gov.uk
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